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This Month:

May 12th Mtg.
 x Wear name tags

 x Return Library books

 x Bring canned goods  
for donation

May 21st Deadline  News-
letter articles due for March 
edition 

May 19th Board Mtg.
Meeting begins at 6:30 p.m. 
in Maravilla's Galleria room. 

Coast Lines
Newsletter for Coastal Quilters of Santa Barbara 

May Speaker: Karla Alexander
Karla Alexander, our May speaker is the 
author of Stack the Deck! Crazy Quilts in 4 Easy 
Steps!, Stack a New Deck!, New Cuts for New 
Quilts, Baby Wraps! and Color Shuffle. She’s 

coming to us 
from Salem, 
Oregon, with 
her presenta-
tion, “Lift the 
Quilt Out of 
Your Stash!”

She was a fea-
tured artist on 
Simply Quilts, 
a featured 
quilter in 
the Fons and 
Porter maga-

zine, and a contributor to the book Creative 
Quilting. Karla has been a teacher at many 
quilt retreats and has taught thousand 
of students using a variety of methods, 
including her own stack methods.

Karla has released her own line of patterns 
under the name Saginaw Street Quilt Com-
pany. Her philosophy regarding quilting is, 
“Take the time 
to experience 
the creative flow 
and enjoy it.”

Her Friday work-
shop is Bent out 
of Square. She 
has a special 
method for cre-
ative curves, so 
you can choose 
just how curvy 
you want your 
blocks to be. You also get to choose how 
big or small you want your quilt to be. For 
inspiration, visit her web site at: 
 www.saginawstreetquilts.com.

News  from The Treasure Hunt  
We are still moving out our fabric, yarn, notions, 
and gifts at 30% 
off and plan on 
closing in mid-
June. 

Our lease 
expires on July 
1, 2011, and we 
will keep going 
until all the 
product is gone. 
The photos 
show how 
much is left as of 
April 6.

Thank you for all your support over the years!

— Katherine Huelskamp

The Treasure Hunt 
919 Maple Ave. 
Carpinteria, CA 93013 
805-684-3360 
www.carpinteriaquilts.com

Satellite Groups are growing!   
Our newest satellite groups, the Merry Bob-
bins and The Strip Club, are continuing to 
meet and attract new members, and now 
there is movement afoot to start a new 
group, the Spargoettes! Cathe Hedrick and 
Jean MacMillan are interested in develop-
ing a small group focused on hand work, 
wool, and folk art. They will be meeting on 
June 14 at 6 p.m. at Fresco Café North (5940 
Calle Real in Goleta) and invite anyone who 
is interested to join them. If you plan to at-
tend or just have questions, please contact 
Cathe at chedrick@housing.ucsb.edu or call 
her at 805-705-5523. If you are interested 
in joining a satellite group or wonder what 
they are about (celestial pagan rites, star 
gazing, modern quilting bees, or fun social 
gatherings associated with quilting), please 
email me at callen3134@yahoo.com.

—Chris Allen, Satellite Groups Coordinator
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Becky Gallup & 
Jean Faison 

Public Relations: 
Kathy Rose
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Karen Pickford 
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Cathe Hedrick, Kathy Draine & 
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Challenge:   
Carol Hart & the Sew-it-Alls

Coast Lines Distribution:   
Mary Ringer & Naomi Hicks

Coast Lines Editor:  
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Yolanda Garcia &  
Louise Salgado 
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Marie Butcher & Dee Johnson
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Shirley Morrison & Ann Marx

Refreshments:   
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Webmaster:   
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How to use bottle screw 
tops to seal a plastic bag

Zip-top bags are great, but some-
times you buy something in bulk 
and you're stuck with an un-sealable 
bag. Here's an easy way to give these 
bags an airtight seal with a clean, 
used plastic water or soda bottle:

Cut the top off the plastic bottle, 
leaving the threaded neck and part 
of the shoulder, and take off the cap. 
Push the bag up through the bottom 
of the bottleneck, fold the bag over 
the top edge, and twist the cap back 
on. 

Now, your bag has an air and water-
tight seal, and you didn't have to 
waste the bag!

Earn for the  
Coastal Quilters Guild 

through Amazon
Link to Amazon.com from 
our www.coastalquilters.org 
link so that the guild will be 
credited with your purchases. 
Bookmark the Amazon link 
the first time and you will be 
able to go directly to Ama-
zon.com each time thereafter.

Community Quilts
Thank you, thank you a million times for all your support!!!! WOW!!! We had 26, let’s 
count again, 26 quilts donated at the April meeting. Louise has been handing out 
labels left and right in class and back they came attached to your quilts stitched with 
love. With all the batting that was handed out in April, definitely more quilts will be 
coming. You are going to make many foster-care teens, low-income children, and 
veterans very happy!

We are targeting the May meeting as the primary date for final quilt collection of the 
needed teen and veteran’s quilts. Clearly, we can take some throughout the month, 
but the plan is to present the teen quilts to the Assistance League at the June meet-
ing. In this way, they can then be given as graduation gifts to teenagers leaving fos-
ter care. Yolanda plans to deliver quilts to the Veteran’s home in early summer. June 
is the target date for Santa Barbara Neighborhood Clinic's pediatrics quilts.

You are amazing and giving.  As always, KEEP QUILTING, knowing that your efforts 
bring comfort and joy to someone in need.

— Yolanda Garcia and Louise Salgado

Membership Renewal  
(Form is included in this issue)
It’s really hard to believe that another year has gone by. We have so much to be 
grateful for by choosing to be members of our guild, meeting and sharing our pas-
sion with fellow quilters, contributing to our community and others in need and so 
much more. 

Included in this issue of the Coastlines newsletter is a membership information form 
for the year 2011 - 2012. Please complete the form and make your payment of $30 as 
soon as you are able. We have a publishing deadline for our membership handbook 
and directory and that means your renewal must reach us in time for your informa-
tion to be included and to continue receiving the newsletter. On a personal note, all 
the Membership Committee members appreciate your early response, as it makes 
our tasks easier.
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Future Programs 
JUNE 
June 9th Presentation: Cindy Needham, 
Superior Threads, “Thread Fact or Fic-
tion.” Information packed lecture about 
how to distinguish quality of all types of 
threads including decorative and regular. 

June 10, 2011 Workshop: Open Thread 
Bar.” Hands on instruction for students 
with regular and specialty threads.

JULY 
Annual Guild Potluck, Picnic, and Book 
Sale

AUGUST 
Live and Silent Auction. Great auction 
items and look for surprises. Start clean-
ing out your closets and sewing rooms 
and we will take tools, sewing machines, 
quilts, fabric, buttons, batting, just about 
anything of a quilting nature!!!  We are 
also looking for ribbon to tie our bundles 
of cloth with, and we are looking for 
plastic zip bags that you received your 
latest new sheets, pillow case or com-
forter in, as we use those to package 
items in as well. We will accept auction 
items at our regular guild meetings 
through the July guild meeting!

We are open for donations from es-
tates. In the past folks have donated the 
contents of their studios, and we will 
provide the heirs with receipts for tax 
purposes. This is true for anyone donat-
ing; we are happy to provide you with a 
receipt for your taxes. Please sort before 
you donate and do not bring things that 
really need to go to the trash; we really 
appreciate that, as we always have a lot 
of work to do to make sure things are 
saleable. If you have things that are too 
large to transport to a guild meeting or 
have questions, please contact Cathe He-
drick at a meeting, call her cell phone at 
805-705-5523 to arrange for a pick up or 
email her at chedrick@housing.ucsb.edu.

May Birthdays  Happy Birthday to one and all!

JoAnn Abraham  May 1 
Robin Whatley   May 1 
Cynthia Carillo  May 4 
Becky Gallup  May 4 
Rita Hardin  May 4 
Lorna Morck  May 4 
Shirley Morrison  May 5 
Barbara Kuhn  May 5 
Lena Scharfeld  May 5 
Dorothy Gibbons  May 8  
Mona Escobar-Ornelas May 9 
Ursula Dial  May 10 
Judith Patterson  May 10 
Kathy Piasecki  May 13 

Mary Bursek  May 14 
Debra Blake  May 17 
Liz Muhlhauser  May 17 
Sue Reinhart  May 23 
Joey Strait  May 24 
Darlene Vior  May 25 
Sharon Rhodes  May 26 
Susan Davies  May 28 
LoRita Ungar  May 28 
Isabel Bartolome  May 29 
Jean Mac Millan  May 29 
Heather Georgakis May 30 
Mary Ringer  May 30

From the President's Desk
You did it! You answered the challenge and our guild ballot is FULL! Every one 
of the positions that is open for the 2011-2012 Board has a volunteer. Thank 
you so much. AND Block of the Month will continue next year with a group 
of volunteers taking on that challenge as well. I know we all appreciate those 
that donate their time to continuing to make our guild a great organization.

I had the opportunity to attend the Southern California Council of Quilt Guild’s 
“Meet the Teachers” day a few weeks ago. There were 30 teachers represented, 
and the diversity of talent and quilting styles was unbelievable. This event gives 
the member guilds the advantage of seeing and hearing potential speakers/
teachers. They each bring samples of their work and give a short overview of the 
types of programs and classes they have to offer. It is an invaluable resource for 
the program chairs to find and book interesting programs for their guild. Sue 
Kadner, our program chair, is well on her way to completing the bookings for 
2012. We have some great programs to look forward to in the coming years.

I hope you all enjoyed Wendy Butler Berns at the April meeting. Each 
speaker that comes to us brings new insight and inspiration. I’m look-
ing forward to Karla Alexander in May. If you want to see the topics of our 
future programs, check out the website under the programs tab and you 
will see the exciting things we have planned for the balance of 2011.

Please continue to donate your time and talents to our local commu-
nity quilts as well as the drive for quilts for New Zealand and Japan follow-
ing the devastation in those countries. Thank you so much to those of you 
that have generously donated quilts and/or money to these causes. 

Quilt ‘til you wilt,
Irelle

Coast Lines is published monthly by: 
Coastal Quilters of Santa Barbara, Inc.  
P.O. Box 6341, Santa Barbara, CA 93160 

http://www.coastalquilters.org 
Subscriptions are free to members.
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Presenting Four Mystery Weekends
Designed for fun, relaxation and creativity
Where?  Inspirations at Big Bear Lake
Teacher? Jacque Holmes
What’s included? Just about everything, even a precut kit for your 
project top.
When? June 3-5, July 22-24, September 30-October 2, November 4-6

The mysteries will only be revealed to only 10 participants for each 
event, so get your reservations in. The Mystery Projects will be taught 
by Jacque Holmes. Jacque, a Big Bear resident, has had a varied career 
in quilting. She has designed patterns for both quilting and needle-
point, owned a fabric store, and currently teaches in Big Bear and for 
Southern California Quilt Guild workshops. She also taught at the 
Eagle Crest Quilting Retreats. She is a delight, and we know you will 
have fun learning from her.  Added Bonus: also included is a pre -cut kit 
for the top of your project. You will be able to start sewing right away. 
Plan to join us for one or more. Bring your friends or maybe your satel-
lite group!

Lorraine Taylor
Inspirations at Big Bear Lake
(909) 866-8081 • lorraine@inspirationsatbigbear.com

Appeal for Donations: 
“Comfort” Quilts for Earthquake Victims
Please consider donating a small (lap or crib-sized) quilt to 
be sent to comfort victims of the Christchurch, New Zealand 
earthquake of February 22. You may also donate an unfinished 
quilt top, which Ranell Hansen, Nancy King, and Susan Italo are 
willing to quilt. In my absence, Ranell Hansen (h: 684-7042) will 
accept quilts from those in Carpinteria and points south, while 
Tone Steiro (h: 682-2152, c: 284-7849) will receive quilts from 
Santa Barbara quilters, and Suzanne Zanesco (h: 967-4005) will 
collect from Goleta folks. The label should have the quilter’s 
name, city and country; no need to name your quilt if you don’t 
want to.

Quilts will be shipped at the end of August. Qantas Airways Car-
go has graciously offered some assistance with shipping costs, 
but collection boxes are located at Craft Essentials (Turnpike 
& Hollister) and at the door at guild meetings should you also 
wish to help. (International shipping is obscenely expensive.)

Lastly, I will continue to reiterate the message I voiced at the 
March CQG meeting:

PLEASE MAKE SURE THAT YOUR DISASTER PREPAREDNESS 
PLAN IS UP-TO-DATE. 

For guidelines on disaster preparedness, visit the FEMA website 
(www.fema.gov). Also to talk to your neighbors about prepared-
ness, perhaps setting up some kind of a network
Thanks for your involvement.

— Isabel Downs, 682-2152, ifdowns@cox.net

Door Prizes
The April Door Prize winners were: Judy McCartney, Carlyn 
Rory, Karen Pickford and Marty Frolli. 
 
A BIG THANK YOU to our generous donors:

Art & Jenny Sewing Fabric Quarter
Baron's Fabrics Grant House
Craft Essentials Quilt Ventura
The Creation Station The Treasure Hunt

Events Around California 
The Quilt: A Stitch in Time
Through June 3. Call the Jewish Federation of Greater Santa Barbara 
for gallery times. Free admission. 

The exhibit includes quilts from local guild members.

Jewish Community Center, 524 Chapala St., Santa Barbara. (805) 
957-1115.  

Visit the show’s web at www.jewishsantabarbara.org/artatthejcc.
aspx.

Seven Sisters Quilt Show
April 30-May 1, Saturday 9 am - 5 pm; Sunday 9 am - 4 pm 
$10/for a wristband-good for one or both days. Children under 12 free

Alex Madonna Expo Center at the Madonna Inn, 100 Madonna 
Road, San Luis Obispo, California

The show will include: over fifty vendors,  Opportunity Quilts, Chal-
lenge Quilts, Wearable Art, Food Vendors, Hoffman Challenge and 
Trunk Show

More Info and entry forms at:  http://www.aqgcc.org/

“Country Quilt Fair” Quilt Show
April 29 & 30, 10:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m.
Free parking. Admission: $7. 
Hosted by the Inland Empire Quilters Guild
Riley’s Gym, Norco Community Center, 3900 Acacia, Norco, CA. 
Just north of Hamner & 6th Street, (6th St. exit off the 15 Fwy.). 

More than 150 Quilts on display, vendors, challenge quilts, craft 
boutique, door prizes, special exhibits, quilts for sale, silent auction 
(Sat., 3 p.m.). Opportunity Quilt: Star Glazing 70” x 90” Drawing (Sat. 
4 p.m.). Opportunity Baskets Drawing (Sat., 4 p.m.)
Show Information: Lana Dougherty 951-751-0573, IEQG@hotmail.
com

Revelation: Rediscovering the Art of Maura Flores Olney
May 6 to June 19. Hours: 11 a.m. – 5 p.m. Tuesday through Sunday. 
Admission: $4 adults, $3 seniors, $1 children 6-17, members and chil-
dren under 6 are free.

For the past three years, museum Curator of Collections Anna 
Bermudez has been researching the story of late Santa Paula artist, 
Maura Flores Olney, for this exhibition, which includes dolls from 
the museum collection, as well as paintings and historical materi-
als from the artist’s family.

Museum of Ventura County, 100 E. Main St., Ventura
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Antelope Valley Quilt Association's 34th Annual 
Quilt Show and Home Tour
May 14 & 15, Saturday, 9 a.m. to 5 p.m. & Sunday 9 a.m. to 4 p.m. 
Parking is free. Advanced tickets are $8 and $10 at the door. Hus-
bands are admitted free. 

There will be a vendor mall located at the Lancaster Marketplace 
in Lancaster, California. Quilt auction on Saturday. Sunday, 3:30 
p.m. opportunity drawings for quilt, baskets, and sewing machine. 

Email Contact: sue jacobson at vetkrazy@hotmail.com 
Website: www.avqa.org.

Bold Expressions — African American Quilts
Sunday, May 15 through Sunday, November 6, Tuesday through Sun-
day, 10 a.m. – 4 p.m. Closed Mondays and national holidays. 
Regular admission is $7 for adults, $5 for seniors and $4 for students 
and active military with ID. 

Mingei International Museum, 1439 El Prado in Balboa Park, San 
Diego.

First-ever museum exhibition on quilts from Chicago collector 
Corrine Riley.

For information, call 619-239-0003 or visit www.mingei.org.

Return to South Africa, featuring Leora Raikin of 
African Folklore Embroidery
June 25, 9 a.m. to 2:30 p.m.
Hosted by the Mountainview Chapter of the Embroiderer’s Guild of 
America 
 
Mini Safari: 9 a.m. to 11 a.m. - Coffee, Lecture, Exhibit and Op-
portunities, $10;  
Medium Safari: 9:00 a.m. to 1 p.m. – Coffee, Lecture Exhibit, Op-
portunities and Lunch, $25;  
Full Safari: 9 a.m. to 2:30 p.m. - Coffee, Lecture, Exhibit, Oppor-
tunities, Teaching for Beginner to Advanced Levels of African 
Folklore Embroidery, Complete Kit and Lunch, $69.

Howard Johnson’s (formerly Anaheim Park Hotel), 222 W. Hous-
ton Ave., Fullerton

Registration and questions: please contact Sandie Cormaci-Boles at 
714-814-6935 or by email at cormaciheirlooms@att.net.

Santa Monica Quilt Guild Bi-Annual Quilt Show - 
Quilting by the Sea. 
August 13, 9 a.m. to 5 p.m., Admission: $5. Free parking in the lot 
across the street,

Simkins Hall & Fireside Room, 1008 11th St., Santa Monica

• A display of quilts from our talented and creative members.
• The guild boutique featuring beautifully crafted items.
• A quilt auction of small-sized quilts.
• A basket bonanza, featuring themed baskets filled to the brim 

with fabric, notions, patterns, books, and quilting supplies.
• 

• An opportunity quilt drawing.
• The exquisite work of gifted and renowned Featured Quilter, 

Nadine Kirk

Email Contact: kennaleem@aol.com
Website: santamonicaquiltguild.org

Traveling Quilters Quilt-Away Retreat
Sept. 15-18

Our Temecula Quilt-Away Retreats are always fun and productive 
weekends. It’s a great opportunity to finish projects or start some-
thing new. We usually have anywhere from 30 to 45 people at the 
retreat, so it’s always fun to see what people are working on. Each 
person has half an 8-ft table for sewing space in our large, well-lit 
classroom. Once again we'll be staying at the Vina de Lestonnac 
Retreat Center in the Temecula wine region.  

Contact: pam@travelingquilters.com Website: www.travelingquilters.
com

Fallbrook Quilt Guild Biennial Quilt Show
November 4 & 5 
Show is from 10 a.m. to 4 p.m. both days.

Beautiful quilts and other treasures, vendors, auction at 1 p.m., 
country store, and food booth. 

Fallbrook Presbyterian Church, 463 S. Stage Coach Lane, Fall-
brook, CA 92028. 

Contact: scott760760@hotmail.com 
Website: www.fallbrookquiltguild.com

Calling all quilters, fiber and  
bead enthusiasts!

Entry forms for the 2011 African Folklore Embroidery 
Challenge are now online at www.aflembroidery.com The 
grand prize is $500 cash, 2nd prize $50 and 3rd prize $25. 
All entrants will receive certificates of participation and be 
considered for inclusion in a new book.

The deadline for entries is July 15th 2011.All entries will be 
on display at the International Quilt Festival in Long Beach 
at the African Folklore Embroidery Booth.

Last year’s 1st place winner was Madeline Reyes from the 
Coachella Valley Quilt Guild, 2nd place was Judy Dymond 
from the Mountain View Embroidery Guild Chapter and 
3rd Place Carol Cunningham-Hutte also from the Moun-
tain View Embroidery Guild Chapter.

Entries from the 2010 African Folklore Embroidery Chal-
lenge can be viewed at:

www.facebook.com/group.php?gid=234386778169&ref=ts

For more information, contact: 
Leora Raikin, info@aflembroidery.com  (818) 999-6094
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Block of the Month for June 
SCRAP INSANITY: BALKAN PUZZLE

The Balkan Puzzle block is also known 
as Windblown Square and Zigzag Tile. 
This is traditionally a three-color block 
and we have chosen to make ours red, 
white, and blue. This block can also be 
made using half square triangles but 
we have opted for a more traditional 
assembly method.

There are 24 pieces to this block and it 
will finish to a 12½” square.

FABRIC:
Background:  white. Cut 16 – 3½"squares.  TIP:  
Lightly mark a diagonal line on the wrong side of 
your background squares.

Red scraps.  Cut 4 rectangles 3½" x 6½".

Blue scraps.  Cut 4 rectangles 3½” x 6½”.
	
  

	
  

	
  

ASSEMBLY:

Make 4 Flying Geese:

	
   Using your blue scraps, place a background square on top of a rectangle with right sides together. Sew on the 
diagonal line.

	
   Trim seam to ¼" and press toward the background fabric.

	
   Place another background square on the opposite side of the rectangle with right sides together. Sew on the 
diagonal line.

	
   Trim seam to ¼" and press toward the background fabric. Flying Geese should measure 3½” x 6½”.

Make 4 Parallelograms:

	
   Using your red scraps, place a background square on top of a rectangle with right sides together. Sew on the 
diagonal line.  

	
   Trim seam to ¼" and press toward the background fabric.

	
   Place another background square on the opposite side of the rectangle with right sides together. Sew on the 
diagonal line.

	
   Trim seam to ¼" and press toward the background fabric. Parallelogram should measure 3½” x 6½”.

Final Assembly:

	
   Sew a Flying Geese unit and a Parallelogram unit together to form one quarter of the block. Repeat 4 times. Press 
the seam toward the parallelogram.

Assemble the quarter blocks as shown in the photo above.

Having problems with the block?  We are here to help. 
Cathe, Darilyn, & Kathy
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Quilting Resources

If you are a member of the Coastal Quilters Guild and have products or services relating to quilts, you can be listed in this section of our news-
letter. Your listing is free, and special attention will be paid to members offering discounts, “stash” cards, classes or sale events. Please send 
your information to Julie Cohen, Newsletter Editor, at quiltnews@wagy.net or PO Box 2135, Santa Barbara, CA 93120.

Art & Jenny Sewing 
Sewing supplies only, no fabric for sale  
2124 E. Thompson Blvd. 
Ventura, CA 93001-2725 
805.643.8536

Baron’s Fabrics 
Discount to Members 
379 Carmen Road 
Camarillo, CA 93010 
www.baronsewfab.com 
805.482.9848

Craft Essentials 
Discount to Members 
187 South Turnpike 
Santa Barbara, CA 93111 
805.681.3115 

The Creation Station  
Fabric & Quilt Shop 
Classes, Retreats and Online Shopping 
Dawn and Patrick Farrier, owners 
Large selection of cotton solids/prints and 
flannels all priced at $7 per yard.  
252 East Hwy 246, Unit A 
Buellton, CA  93427 
www.thecreationstation.com 
805.693.0174 

The Fabric Quarter Quilt Shop 
Shop online at: 
www.ShopTheFabricQuarter.com 
Save 10%, code:  CQGUILD10 
805.683.3300 

Ranell Hansen  
Around The Block Quilting Studio 
Custom Machine Quilting 
Quilting and Sewing Classes 
LLENAR.NESNAH@gmail.com 
805.684.7042 

Grant House Sewing Machines 
Discount to Members & Classes Offered 
128 B East Canon Perdido 
Santa Barbara, CA 93101 
www.granthousesewingmachines.com 
805.962.0929

Susan Italo 
Wild Onion Studio  
Custom Machine Quilting  
New quilting patterns available for a more 
affordable option.  Fast turnaround to help 
you get your quilts finished!  Free return 
shipping for 3 or more quilts.  Check out 
my website for pricing and photos:  
www.wildonionstudio.com or contact me: 
Susan@Wildonionstudio.com 
805.746.0186

Jandi Designs 
Thermofax Silk Screens 
Jeanne Surber 
www.jandidesigns.com 
805.564.4213

Nancy King 
Santa Barbara Custom Quilting 
Many designs to finish your quilts beauti-
fully.  Large quilts, small quilts, get them 
done!  Prompt turnaround.  
www.sbcustomquilting.com 
805.687.2063 

Quilt Ventura 
Stash Card & Classes 
4572 Telephone, Ste. 908 
Ventura, CA  93003 
www.quiltventura.com 
805.658.9800

Cathe Hedrick  
Santa Barbara Quilting Retreats 
P.O. Box 91429 
Santa Barbara, CA 93190-1429 
www.santabarbaraquiltingretreats.com 
805.899.3947

Juli Shulem 
Professional Organizer  
20% discount given to members. 
Need to organize your sewing room better, 
or perhaps other places as well?  24 yrs. 
experience organizing spaces and people.  
For a complete list of services check my 
website: www.julishulem.com   
805.964.2389 

The Treasure Hunt 
Fabric Card 
919 Maple Ave. 
Carpinteria, CA 93013 
www.carpinteriaquilts.com 
805.684.3360



Coastal Quilters Guild Inc
http://www.coastalquilters.org

Coastal Quilters Guild of Santa Barbara and Goleta is a non-
profit, educational and charitable organization. The purpose 
of the Guild is to educate its members about the history and 
preservation of the art form of quilting and its related topics; 
to learn new techniques and improve skills; and to inform the 
community at large about our quilt making heritage.

Guild Meetings are held on the second 
Thursday of each month at:

St. Andrew’s Presbyterian Church 
4575 Auhay, Santa Barbara, CA 

This Month’s Meeting 
May 12th, 2011 7:00 p.m. (Doors open at 
6:30 p.m.)

Next Month’s Meeting 
June 9th, 2011 7:00 p.m.

Please carpool, parking is somewhat limited.

Coastal Quilters Guild, Inc
P.O. Box 6341 
Santa Barbara, CA 93160
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Coast Lines Newsletter
This is a monthly publication. Newsletter articles will be accepted up until the 21st of May for the June issue. 
Send articles to the editor: Julie Cohen, quiltnews@wagy.net or PO Box 2135, Santa Barbara, CA 93120.


